14 Charles Lane New York, N.Y. 10014 January 11, 1973

TO ALL ORGANIZERS, NC MEMBERS AND ELECTION CAMPAIGN DIRECTORS

Dear Comrades,

The majority of SWP branches will be involved in municipal election campaigns in 1973. In addition, some locals of the YSA, in areas where there is no SWP branch, may be running candidates for public office.

In order to provide national coordination for these campaigns, Larry Seigle will be handling election correspondence and be responsible for day-to-day consultation. We will continue to carry out many of the functions formerly fulfilled by the SWP 1972 national campaign committee, such as consultation on literature, Militant campaign coverage, ballot work, national press releases, etc.

As a first step, reports on plans and projections for the 1973 municipal elections should be sent in as soon as possible. Branches should feel free to solicit suggestions on drafts of the major pieces of literature being prepared, on positions to be taken on important questions in the city elections which we have not covered in previous election propaganda, and other questions which may come up.

Comradely,

Lew Jones

SWP National Office